The Honorable Larry Gossett
May 8, 2012
Page 2

May 8, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office to meet its mission statement of serving the interests of justice and safety for King County citizens by administering cases in an efficient and fair manner.
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the King County Prosecuting Attorneys Association collective bargaining agreement for the period of July 1, 2011, through June 30, 2013.  This agreement covers 82 employees in the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  As required by law, this agreement covers only wages and wage-related matters, while all other working conditions are covered under a separate collective bargaining agreement between the King County Prosecuting Attorneys Association and the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.

The King County Prosecuting Attorneys Association bargaining unit consists of all non-senior deputies in the Criminal Division of the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  These employees represent King County and the State of Washington in the prosecution of felonies and misdemeanors in King County District and Superior Courts; state and federal courts of appeal; and the Washington and U.S. Supreme Courts.  These employees handle a high case volume in a wide variety of criminal matters, including the juvenile court, domestic violence unit, sexually violent predators unit, and drug courts.
This agreement exercises sound fiscal management and helps build the County’s long-term fiscal strength by keeping salary pay ranges at previous levels and by including a reopener clause for wages should the County have budgetary shortfalls in the future.  The cost-of-living adjustments for 2012, 2013, and 2014 follow the standard County settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.

This agreement also contains improvements in efficiency as it incorporates an existing memorandum of agreement related to the administration of personal holidays, and clarifies other language for ease and efficient contract administration.
By maintaining wage ranges at previous levels, bargaining a reopener clause for wages, and negotiating the above-cited efficiencies, this agreement furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan by exercising sound financial management which helps the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office to provide safety and justice to the citizens of King County.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County to continue to provide fair and efficient case handling by the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  For the reasons stated above, I strongly urge the King County Council to ratify this agreement.
If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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